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Cricket Wales North Area Board

Minutes for Meeting – Thursday 24th November 2016

White Lion Hotel, Bala

1. Members Present: 

Robin Varley, Richard Penney, Tony Moss, Bob Sugden, Sue Wells & Ben Garnett
2. Apologies: 

Gill Short
3. Board Members Update: 

Cricket Wales Board members TM and RP presented the new Area Board Terms of Reference and Area Board Governance documents. RV proposed that we take them as read. RP & TM praised the new Cricket Wales Board Chairman and their fellow board members, stating that the new board will be far more open and cricket focused. It was identified that each Area Board will be responsible for coming up with achievable strategies specific to the area’s needs. It was agreed that it would be worthwhile to invite the new Chairman of the Cricket Wales Board and Peter Hybart (Cricket Wales CEO) along to an Area Board meeting in the New Year.

There was a brief discussion regarding the recent news that all Sport Wales’ board members had been suspended. There may be some potential knock-on effects on cricket coming as a result of this news; however, it is not possible to know as yet. It will be ‘business as usual’ for Sport Wales operationally in the meantime.

4. Area Manager Update / Area Development Planning
Area Cricket Manager, Sue Wells, circulated a document that detailed the Cricket Wales strategy, the progress made in North Wales so far, priorities and challenges, areas for growth and development, the Cricket Wales junior support allocation and plans for the Area Board moving forward (see appendix). 
It was clarified that the North Wales Area Board will cover all of North Wales, stretching into Mid Wales to cover clubs as far south as Aberaeron and Tregaron. Llandrindod Wells will be covered by the South East Area Board. SW identified the importance of meeting the targets of our respective key funders, including the ECB, Sport Wales and Chance to Shine. Each of the three Area Boards have been allocated equal budgets (£8000) to develop cricket in their respective areas, there should be a focus on spending this limited resource to satisfy the targets of key funders. 

The current staffing structure was discussed, SW indicated that there would be greater flexibility for the staff in the future, historically Community Coaches have been committed to single local authorities, they will now be able to work in areas based upon the needs of our clubs. It was also identified that Community Coach roles have been quite seasonal, however with our increasing focus upon assisting our clubs and promoting club readiness these roles are likely to become active all year round. In addition to working in different areas, it was acknowledged that Community Coaches have been fulfilling slightly different roles, on slightly different contracts, the intention is to develop more uniformity between these roles. There may funding for women and girls’ and disability officers to come in the future. SW announced that Sam Rimmington, Community Coach for Gwynedd and Anglesey, will be resigning before Christmas. There was a discussion regarding the best way to replace Sam, including suggestion that casual coaches and club capacity could cover some work short term. 
RP questioned the current staffing structure and the possibility of creating a new model for delivery which can be taken to the Cricket Wales Board. It was agreed that SW should come up with a ‘blank sheet’ proposal. Suggestions should be forwarded on to SW.
RV identified that the Mid Wales region has not been functioning for some years and suggested that, as the majority of Mid Wales clubs now sit within the North Wales area, it would be a good idea to encourage clubs to join with existing regions, Eryri and North East Wales. 
RP and TM questioned where the £8000 figure had emerged from as it had not been discussed on the Board and expressed concern as to the lack of transparency.
5. Database of Contacts

BG informed that in his role as Workforce Administrator he is developing a database of contacts for all clubs in the North area. This database will be very useful in contacting clubs and keeping them well informed, but also offers an opportunity to ensure that club coaches, club welfare officers, club captains etc. are compliant with safeguarding criteria dictated by Cricket Wales and the ECB. RV to send across contacts for Mid Wales clubs. 

RP suggested that it would be useful for the North Wales Area Board to have a single email domain to circulate info to all from.
6. Website / Social Media

TM questioned whether the North Area Board needs its own website or social media pages. It was agreed that it would be best if the Area Board had a page on the existing Cricket Wales website where information and news can be posted. TM and RP will bring this up at the next Board Meeting.
There was a discussion surrounding whether the Area Board should have a logo, however the Area Boards will all adopt the Cricket Wales identity and logo. RV suggested that the North could perhaps have the Cricket Wales logo over a map of the area. 
7. Cricket Unleashed / All Stars Cricket
It was identified that Cricket Unleashed and All Stars Cricket were one in the same thing, the new ECB Entry Level Programme (ELP) has been branded as All Stars Cricket. SW informed that the ECB have begun promotion of this project directly to clubs. Clubs have until December 9th to express an interest in the project, clubs have been informed about this at recent club cluster meetings.

The activity will launch in May 2017 with the ECB providing ‘activator training’ to club coaches that will deliver on projects. Those that sign up will have 8 week training programmes delivered at their clubs, with the club taking over after 8 weeks has passed. SW informed that although All Stars Cricket will begin at clubs in 2017, the plan will be to deliver in schools in the future too. There will be no admin for the clubs, parents will be required to sign their children up to the programme directly with the ECB, this will include a fee that will go to the ECB to cover cost of the programme and the equipment that each child will be issued with. 

The ECB will be arranging information evenings in the New Year where clubs that sign up can attend. 

There were some concerns over the sustainability over these projects and club’s ability to take over the delivery etc. after 8 weeks has passed.

RP stated that Cricket Wales had a target number of clubs to sign up to All Stars Cricket in 2017 (around 75). He questioned whether there would be a selection process if more than 75 clubs sign up, or would all be included. 
Next Meeting: Thursday 19th January 2017 at 1pm (reserve date: Thursday 2nd February 2017)
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